

**KÌ THI TUYỂN SINH LỚP 10
TRUNG HỌC PHỔ THÔNG NĂM 2025**

ĐỀ THI THỬ 13

Môn thi: TIẾNG ANH

Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút (không tính thời gian giao đề)

Đề thi có **04** trang. Thí sinh làm bài trên đề thi.

Hội đồng thi: Phòng thi:
Họ, tên thí sinh: Số báo danh:
Sinh ngày: / / Học sinh trường THCS :
Họ, tên và chữ ký: - Giám thị 1:
- Giám thị 2:

Mã phách

✂ *****

Giám khảo 1 (Họ, tên và chữ ký)	Giám khảo 2 (Họ, tên và chữ ký)	Điểm bằng số	Điểm bằng chữ	Mã phách

Mark the letter A. B. C or D that indicates the best answer to each of the following questions.

- Michael took _____ his wet boots and sat by the fire to warm himself.
A. off B. on C. over D. in
- My sister's wedding will be held _____ 9th January.
A. at B. from C. on D. in
- They do morning exercises regularly _____ get into shape.
A. so as that B. in order that C. so as not to D. in order to
- Many tourists wonder _____ specialty food in the Old Quarters in Ha Noi.
A. where eating B. where did they eat
C. can they eat D. where to eat
- The car _____ she has just bought is more reliable than her old one.
A. where B. which C. why D. who
- She had to prepare a lot for the meeting, _____?
A. had she B. hadn't she C. didn't she D. did she
- We have walked for a long distance. I suggest _____ a bus.
A. taking B. took C. to take D. take
- _____ demonstrate exceptional skills and dedication in their craft.
A. Police officers B. Electricians C. Workers D. Artisans
- Ms. Young gets up early every morning, _____ she has enough time to practise yoga.
A. because B. although C. so D. but

10. He said that he _____ me up when I arrived at the airport the following week.

A. will pick

B. picked

C. would pick

D. is picking

Supply the correct form of the word in bold to complete each of the following sentences.

11. We tried to _____ his novel into different languages.

TRANSLATION

12. Minh Thu, the youngest _____, won the special prize for "Promising Voice".

CONTEST

13. His latest book was so _____ that it helped her become a millionaire. **SUCCEED**

14. They are still waiting for the final _____ from the board. **DECIDE**

Complete each of the following sentences with the correct tense or form of the verb in bold.

15. They were proud of _____ so successful. **(be)**

16. Vinfast's new cars _____ the best-sellers in all three segments in Vietnam in 2030.

(become)

17. While my mom was cooking, my dad _____ newspapers. **(read)**

18. I wish _____ to the manager. **(speak)**

Read the following announcement and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 19 to 22.

Teenagers like to dress (19) _____ but their parents don't always think their clothes are suitable. They look unhappy at their children as they leave the house. Some parents are honest and say politely what they think; (20) _____ get angry and shout that they don't like the clothes. But the best idea for parents is to sit in their chairs and say nothing.

They forget that when they were teenagers they didn't like to dress differently from their friends and they didn't always choose their clothes

(21) _____. But their opinions changed slowly and (22) _____ they were 30, they had started to dress like their own parents!

Trang 2 / 5



19. A. fashion B. fashionable C. fashionably D. fashioned
 20. A. another B. other C. the other D. others
 21. A. sensibly B. sensitively C. beautifully D. calmly
 22. A. as long as B. by the time C. while D. before

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions from 23 to 26.

Every year, thousands of people come to Edinburgh, the capital city of Scotland, to be part of the Edinburgh Festival. For three weeks every August and September the city is filled with actors and artists from all over the world. They come to Edinburgh for the biggest arts festival in Britain. During this time, the streets of the city are alive with music and dance from early in the morning until late at night. You can even see artists painting pictures on the streets. One of the best parts of the festival is the “Fringe”, where students do comedy shows in small halls and cafes.

Tens of thousands of tourists come to the festival to see new films and plays and to hear music played by famous musicians. This year, you can see over five hundred performances with actors from more than forty countries. The tickets for these performances are quite cheap, and it is usually easier to see your favorite star in Edinburgh than it is in London. So come to Edinburgh next summer!

23. What is the passage mainly discussed about?
 A. History of the Edinburgh festival in Britain B. The place where artist can paint on the walls
 C. The biggest arts festival in Britain D. Festivities that entertain students
24. What is one of the highlights of the festival, particularly for students?
 A. Fringe B. music concerts C. film screenings D. art exhibitions
25. According to the passage, which statement is **TRUE** about the Edinburgh festival compared to London?
 A. The performances are cheaper in Edinburgh.
 B. There are fewer tourists in Edinburgh.
 C. The performances are held outdoors in Edinburgh.
 D. The festival lasts longer in Edinburgh than in London.
26. What kind of performances can tourists expect to see at the Edinburgh Festival?
 A. Only dance and music B. Only plays and comedy
 C. A variety, including films, music, and comedy D. Traditional Scottish performances

Look at the notice (27-30) and choose the letter (A – E) indicating the sentence that best fits each of the notice. The first one has been done as example.

A. SUMMER SALE LOW PRICES IN ALL DEPARTMENTS. B. BUY NOW - PAY NEXT YEAR! C. Keep this nightdress AWAY FROM FIRE. D. Under 12s: HALF PRICE E. We do not take cheques or credit cards.	0 Children pay less than adults here. 2 Be careful because this will burn. 2 We don't want any money yet. 2 Things are cheaper here. 3 You must pay with cash.
--	--

0.D 27. 28. 29. 30.

31. **Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the sentences to make a meaningful passage.**

- Reading books is an effective way to learn new words.
 - Flashcards can help you remember new vocabulary faster.
 - Then, trying to use new words in sentences helps you practice and remember them better.
 - When you have a wide range of vocabulary, your writing skill will be improved.
 - They help us to make a habit of learning new words through images and sometimes audio.
- A. a-d-b-c-e B. d-a-b-c-e C. a-b-e-c-d D. a-e-b-c-d

32. **Choose the best response to complete the conversation.**

Lan and Ann are in their class.

Lan: "May I borrow your ruler, Ann?" Ann: "Certainly. _____"

- A. Hold on, please! B. Hurry up! C. Not at all. D. Here you are.

Do as directed in the bracket.

33. Anna / weight. / takes / jogging / lose / up / some / to

(Reorder the words to make the meaningful sentence)

.....

34. Singlish / kind of / English / is used / informally / Singaore. / .

(use the given words to make a complete sentence)

.....

35. If he doesn't put the food into the fridge, it will go off quickly.

(Complete the sentence so that it is closest in meaning to the original one)

Unless it will go off quickly.

36. He can find the solutions to Maths problems faster than me. (AS AS)

(Complete the sentence, using the word given in bracket.)

I can't

The End

Giaoandethitienganh.info có rất nhiều tài liệu tiếng anh file word hay, chất lượng, mời bạn đăng ký tài khoản (chỉ 100k/ năm) để chủ động hoàn toàn việc tải tài liệu bất cứ lúc nào bạn cần!

Giaoandethitienganh.info có rất nhiều tài liệu tiếng anh file word hay, chất lượng, mời bạn đăng ký tài khoản (chỉ 100k/ năm) để chủ động hoàn toàn việc tải tài liệu bất cứ lúc nào bạn cần!